Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

January 9, 2012
Members in attendance: Mr. Wise, Chairman; Mr. Cannon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. McGregor, Web Master; Mr. Croom, Camp Rainey Mountain; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Mr. Clamp, Chaplain; Mr. Barnes, Eagle/OA Advisor; Mr. S. Lee; Mr. Ranta, Fundraising; Mr. Cathcart, Mr. Heron; J. Cathcart, SPL
December’s minutes were approved with changes.

Mr. Cannon (Treasurer)

· The Treasurer’s report was presented and approved.
Jacob Cathcart (Senior Patrol Leader)

· Tomorrow’s meeting will feature chariot races and lashings. Two Webelos will visit.
· The next campout will include building a pioneer structure. Jacob will check with Mr. G. Lee about getting cut-down trees.
· Jacob would like the troop to send an email to Webelos, inviting them to a meeting. So far, we have five committed to coming.
· The St. Andrews Presbyterian crossover is scheduled for February 25—the same weekend as Camp McCrady.
Mr. Bebber (Outdoor Activities)

· The Knox Scout Reservation campout is scheduled for January 27 – 29. Mr. Cathcart will take care of the permit.
· Other campouts are scheduled as follow:

February 24-26 is Camp McCrady
March 23 – 25 is the Appalachian Trail

April 20 – 22 is a gem mine in North Carolina

May 18 – 20 is Hunting Island

Mr. Croom (Camp Rainey Mountain)

· The scout council is doing a mailing to 180+ rising 6th graders. If any join our troop, they can still attend summer camp.
· The next payment for camp is due tomorrow (January 10). Our next payment to Camp Rainey Mountain is due next week.
· February 14 is the (romantic) Court of Honor.

· Camp Rainey Mountain will be July 7 – 14, as indicated on the troop calendar. 
Mr. Barnes (Eagle and O/A Advisor)

· Matt Short and Chris Blanchette are working toward Eagle board reviews. Their boards are scheduled for next week, so we will try to hold mock boards on Sunday. Greg Lee will schedule.

· Mr. Barnes is planning OA elections—possibly for February 7.  Planning will be included as part of Junior Leadership Training (JLT).
Mr. Clamp (Chaplain)

· We still need someone to be in charge at summer camp. We have several leaders and parents that can commit to part of the week, but we need someone who can be there all week. Neither Mr. Clamp nor Mr. Shelton is a likely candidate.
· Mr. Clamp has Scout Direct pricing sheets. Many scout materials have disappeared. Perhaps we should purchase new things for use by Grubbies only and have other scouts use their own things for control purposes.
Mr. Heron
· Scouting for food is scheduled for February 4 and 11. We will likely stick with Friarsgate for bag distribution and collection.
Mr. McGregor (Web Master/DC Trip)
· All photos received have been updated on the website.

· 19 people have signed up for the DC trip (6 adults and 13 scouts). The campsite has been reserved.
· The itinerary is being finalized.
Mr. Ranta (Fundraising)
· Mr. Ranta has arranged a pancake breakfast fundraiser at Fatz Café on March 31. Tickets will be available next week.
· Mr. Ranta will mention a possible 2013 Seabase trip at tomorrow’s meeting. He is looking for the slide show from the last trip.
· Four scouts plan to go to Jamboree in 2013, so there may be a conflict.

Mr. Wise (Troop Committee Chair)

· Mr. Law will be rechartering the troop at the end of the month.

